Minutes of a special meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 8 January 2018.
Present.
Mr Ridout (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mrs Mazianne, Mr Parfitt, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
Apologies for absence were received from Ms Vince (llness) and Mr White (Father has recently died). 
Declaration of
There were no declarations of interest.
Interest. 
 
.

Budget
A discussion took place on this important matter. Mr Tunstall stated that grants shouldn’t be paid automatically. He also stated that at a recent meeting held in St Clears the matter of dissolving powers from County Councils to Town and Community Council was discussed together with payments to Councillors. Both Mr Ridout and Mrs Hodgson stated that the matter of payments to Councillors shouldn’t be included in the budget for the next financial year as no official notification has been received. Mr Ridout stated that he had attended OVW meetings over the last 2 years and this matter hasn’t arisen at these meetings.

Resolved. It was proposed by Mr Ridout and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members that the precept for 2018/19 be set at £8K which is a reduction of £500 on the current year.
Risk Assessment.
As Ms Vince was unable to attend this meeting it was agreed to defer this matter to the January monthly meeting.



The meeting ended at 7.30pm.
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